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The Permanent Mission of Peru to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the Chair of the Working Group to Negotiate the Draft Declaration of San Pedro Sula and forwards herewith its preliminary proposals on that document.

The Permanent Mission of Peru to the Organization of American States avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the Chair of the Working Group to Negotiate the Declaration of San Pedro Sula the assurances of its highest consideration. 

Washington, D.C., April 17, 2009

Chair of the Working Group to Negotiate
  the Draft Declaration of San Pedro Sula
Washington, D.C.
Permanent Mission of Peru 
to the

Organization of American States
CONSIDERATIONS ON AND PROPOSALS FOR

THE DRAFT DECLARATION OF SAN PEDRO SULA

Peru considers the prevention of violence a priority and therefore seeks to promote values such as tolerance, nondiscrimination, and respect for diversity, in particular during the early years of training and education.
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It is also important to ensure that the population affected by violence, in particular children, adolescents, women, the elderly, and persons with disabilities, have access to services that enable them to recover and be reintegrated into society. 

Accordingly, we propose:

a.
Inserting a new operative paragraph between paragraphs 32 and 33 that would read:

“Promoting transparency and accountability of law-enforcement agencies in the exercise of their functions, and conducting campaigns to promote respect for said agencies”;

b.
Promoting a new operative paragraph on child pornography that would read:

“Addressing the problem of the increasing prevalence of child pornography on the Internet, and raising awareness of the effects of the commercial sexual exploitation of hundreds of thousands of children and adolescents in the world”; and

c.
Lastly, the Government of Peru proposes an operative paragraph that reaffirms the commitment of our highest officials to combating all forms and manifestations of violence:

“That the highest public officials should promote and show respect for the channels afforded by democracy and the participation of society and ensure strict respect for basic rights and fundamental freedoms, promoting dialogue and consensus before the use of methods of violent repression.”
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